
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, January 18, 2023
9:00 a.m. to 9:33 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting 
Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams, Councilwoman Diana Olson – phone, Councilwoman Marsha Martin, Councilwoman Connie McCartney
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer
Visitors: Wayne Wilson: Fire Chief, Max Maxwell, Kim & Paula Myers
1. Call to order: Mayor Dave called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  
2. Pledge of Allegiance: was said.
3. Approve minutes December 21, 2022 Council Meeting: Councilwoman Williams made a motion to accept the minutes from the December 21, 2022 Council Meeting. Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.  
4. Financial Report: Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the financial report. Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills: Councilwoman McCartney made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
5. Visitors: Max Maxwell spoke that he is here representing the Elk River Community Bible Church.  He was wondering what events the community would like the church to be a part of this year, such as church in the park for Elk River Days.  Clerk Christina said that she would add his wife, Tammy, to the Facebook event group chats so that he could communicate with everyone through that and the community will keep the church in mind for events. 
6. Reports
a. Clerk: Christina went over the Clerk’s report.
b. Public Works: Randy went over the Public Work’s report.  
c. Mayor: Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples. He ran the end of the year financials into the accountant.  He thanked Councilwoman Tena Williams for her amazing job putting together the groomer raffle.
d. Council: Councilwoman Williams said that she has arranged for the people doing the elk study out at Grandad to park in the County yard on Landing Road. She has talked with Dale Michalak, Elk River Thunder Run President, about the how she has been working with Potlatch this whole time about keeping Fun Run trails open.  Potlatch took into consideration the Fun Runs when deciding what trails to keep open.
e. Fire Department: Chief Wayne Wilson reported the Firefighter Shane Larson fell at the Fire Hall last weekend and broke his ankle.  There are questions on coverage from the City if this happens.  Christina will contact the city’s insurance provider, ICRMP, and possibly the State Insurance Fund on what coverage there is on the City’s part.
· Building Report: Tena reported that the generator startup guy found the fuse box was dripping in water due to poor installation from Strom Electric.  It caused the controller to go out and the generator to run all the time.  Tena has contacted Strom to come out and fix it. Once that has been done the generator startup guy will come back and install a new controller box and set it up.
f.
Ambulance: Elk River’s ambulance has recently been returned after being out for repairs.
Council Business Items
7. Wastewater Facilities Project

a. Funding update: Mountain Waterworks has submitted an LOI (Letter of Intent) to DEQ for funding. DEQ should post the draft rankings and proposed funding packages sometime in May.
8. Donation to the Elk River Ice Fishing Derby: Councilwoman Martin made a motion to donate $200 to the Elk River Ice Fishing Derby, Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
9. Elk River communication issue possible update: Councilwoman Williams contacted Robin Welter at CPTPA with a suggestion from Jason Frawley from Leader Communications, to install a remote monitor for the generator that is on the Butte. Robin indicated that he is actually working on getting a new generator and a monitoring system to go with it. This will resolve the issue of not knowing that the generator has kicked on or not during a power outage. All other issues seem to be resolved at this time. All of the customers on the Butte have 2 hour battery backups, so as long as the generator turns on during a power outage, there should be no outage of services. Councilwoman Williams also spoke with Avista and found out that a new fuse system has been installed in the Bovill station to prevent minor outages due to minor electric line disruptions. She will also be speaking to them about what seems to be possible shorts in the underground lines from Elk River to the Butte, that could help disruption as well. That conversation will take place in the spring/summer when those lines are accessible. Councilwoman Williams indicated that the only thing that can be done at this time is contacting Ziply Fiber to have them fix or replace the battery box in town so that we don't lose landlines during a power outage. Mayor Brown got contact information from Bobbie Kauffman when she was here and he will be contacting them.
10. City Hall flood proofing possible update: none.

11. Residents Solid Waste tax possible update: none.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:33 a.m.
· Minutes submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk/Treasurer
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